SAPPHIRE LAKES NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2020


Because of the current pandemic of COVID-19, the Activities Team decided to dispense with the standard Newsletter and instead use this format for the month of April.   It is our hope that all of our residents stay healthy.

The Annual Bake Sale was a huge success thanks to the magnificent array of delectable items donated.  Especially popular were the Blue Zone, gluten free and sugar free products which sold very quickly.   Several people gave generous monetary donations and we ended up having one of our biggest successes ever!  Thank you, Sapphire Lakes! 

We were looking forward to having a wonderful Ladies Luncheon at Café Luna but unfortunately was not meant to be.  When the world is right again and we are free to socialize maybe you could plan a nice evening at Cafe Luna and if you do please tell Shannon how much we appreciate her willingness to open the restaurant for our private outing. We will try again next year. 
We appreciate all of your food and monetary donations to St. Matthew’s House this season.  Once again, our community has proven to be very generous.   We sometimes have items left in our pantry at the end of the season that we cannot take home with us.  Sue Mears 239-348-3820 and Nan Foster 508-965-1396 have graciously volunteered to pick up any foods or other items you would like to donate and will take them to St. Matthew’s House for you.  I am sure there will be a greater need at this time.  Thank you.
If you have things like old bath towels, wash cloths, mats, etc., please consider donating them to the Humane Society.  They can always use paper towels, household cleaners and always appreciate pet foods.  Anna Marie Queen, 239-354-2186 would be happy to pick up anything you would like to donate.

Snowbirds’ Leaving!

Please remember before leaving to bring in bicycles, flowerpots, birdfeeders or any other loose articles you have outside.  If your lanai is unshuttered, furniture should be moved into your unit.   Any of these items can become missiles during the hurricane season.   Seasonal flowers which have been planted by residents must be removed as they become very unattractive during the summer months.    Also, it is very important that the main water shut off of your unit is turned to the off position before you leave.  To assure it is totally closed, test by turning on a kitchen or bathroom faucet.
President’s Corner
   As we wind down the 2020 winter season we find ourselves in a coronavirus crisis that has tested us all, and the Sapphire Lakes community has responded in fine fashion.  We have managed to keep our four pools open because our residents are taking all precautions and are practicing good “social distancing”.  And we have kept the tennis/pickleball courts open to groups of less than 10 players.  The Pool 3 Cabana is still being used by small yoga groups with good “social distancing”. Many residents have stepped up to help their neighbors who are limited in their ability to make trips to the grocery and drug stores because they possess underlying health issues and need to stay at home.

    Many residents left Sapphire Lakes earlier than usual, but some are also staying longer than usual because of the uncertainty about the risks of travelling either by car or airplane.  For those of you who are still at Sapphire Lakes, if you need services from Property Manager Karl Forsman, such as a bar code or swipe card to access the front gate, rather than stopping by the Gate House, please call him at 239-353-2465 or email him at sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com.  Karl will offer concierge service during this crisis and make an appointment to meet you.  I will continue to give periodic updates to the residents through periodic emails.  If you haven’t been receiving them from me, and you would like to be added to my contact list, please email me at:  rwfoster22@gmail.com
     I trust that everyone will follow instructions on how to stay safe and healthy during this coronavirus pandemic, and hopefully you will all get to enjoy your summer wherever you are.

Bob Foster

Activities   
Bocce   The semi-finals took place on Wednesday, March 11th.  Was a full day of terrific bocce with the day ending with the Buckeyes and the Hawks winning to play the Super Bocce Game. Unfortunately, all events at Sapphire Lakes were canceled because of COVID-19 which required the Super Bocce Game to be played privately and the Buckeyes were triumphant!  Congratulations to this great team!  Full details of Division winners will be in the January 2021 Newsletter.
Sapphire Lakes Men’s Tennis Team
The Men’s Tennis team wrapped up the 2020 season by playing two home matches in March before the cornona virus ended our season prematurely. In those two matches we defeated the Naples Heritage (Red) team 3-1, and lost to the Naples Heritage (White) team 3-1.  All in all it was a successful season for our team which ended up in third place in the East Naples Tennis Association “B” League which was led by Cedar Hammock in first place and Naples Heritage (White) in second place.  We’re looking forward to the 2021 season when we expect our team to be back at full strength.

Bob Foster

Men’s Golf  The Year-end Tournament was held on March 3rd at Eagle lakes Golf Course.  Results will be in the January 2021 Newsletter.
Aquabics, Tennis and Pickleball  will continue through the summer months for those interested.
Yoga is cancelled indefinitely.
Adventure Walkers, Hand and Foot, Hand, Foot and Elbow, Bridge, Pinochle, Poor Man’s Poker, Horseshoes, Ladies Golf, Men’s Golf and Crochet/Knitting will resume next season.

Mah Jongg is suspended for this season and will resume next November.
The Book Club will be cancelled until September.  Upcoming books are “The Giver of Stars” by
Jojo Moyes and “Stranger in The House” by Shari Le Pena.
The Men’s Bible Study will commence again in December.  Contact Scott Meyer 412-965-1396

Blue Zone activities at Sapphire Lakes have been discontinued until Dec 2020.  We look forward to increasing next seasons’ activities.  Thanks for a great season!
Calendar of Events for 2020-2021
Holiday Party – Saturday, December 6th – Pool 3



Hand, Foot & Elbow – Tuesday, January 5th- 5:30 pm

Captains’ Meeting – Monday, January 11th-Pool 3 11:30 am

New Player Workshop – Monday, January 11th- 1 pm

Referees’ Workshop-Monday, January 11th 2 pm

January Picnic – Tuesday, January 12th 

Hand & Foot League begins Friday, January 15th

Bocce League begins January 18th 

Chili Fiesta – Tuesday, February 9th (rain date Feb. 10th) 

Bake Sale – Saturday, March 6th
Bocce Semi-Finals-Wednesday, Mar 10th 

Super Bocce Game & Pizza Party – Wednesday, Mar. 17th 

Gender Game/Hot Dog Day – Wednesday, Mar. 24th 

Spring Picnic – Tuesday, April 6th 

. 

Sapphire Lakes Communications 
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net. as well current events on Channel 195.
Report any change in telephone numbers for updating of the entry gate system and the telephone directory, by e-mail, to sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com and jamorrison62@gmail.com.  
If you would like your cell phone number listed in the Telephone Directory please send this information to jamorrison62@gmail.com.
If you aren’t receiving periodic email updates from President Bob Foster and want to be added to his contact list, please email him at rwfoster22@gmail.com
Treasurer’s Report

With the first quarter almost complete, we are currently trending to be on Budget even though the Board added stuccoing the front wall to this year budget.    Regarding our Reserves, we currently have a total of $283,692.92 in reserves.  $247,262 of that is in 2 CD’s. One for $107,200 is paying 1.10% and a second for $140,000 paying 2.02%. With the fed lowering interest rates CD interest rates going forward will not be very good.  This year’s reserve plan calls for us to spend approximately $91,200 on parking lot sealing $51,500, irrigation/fountain pumps $12,700, painting pool & gate houses $9,500 and pool heaters $17,500.  
Thanks, Reg (Mike) Mears

The Activities Team thanks everyone for your continued support of our endeavors within our community.   Please stay safe and healthy!
Your Activities Team
Nancy Foster, Chairperson
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